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OFFICE OF THE  SHERIFF 
A Word From—YOUR SHERIFF 

   These are uncertain and unprecedented times.  As your 
Sheriff, we want to thank you for your support to our agency 
as we continue to support the citizens of Queen Anne’s 
County with integrity and pride.  We remind you that we are 
always available to answer any questions, meet with your 
community groups, or speak with you individually.  Just give 
our office a call to set up a convenient appointment. 
   We continue to take the COVID-19 crisis very seriously and 
will remain cautious in our approach with our families,         
co-workers, and the community for as long as it takes to 
keep our citizens safe.  We remind everyone to continue to 
exercise the CDC-recommended universal precautions and if 
you have any questions, contact the local COVID Hotline at 
443-262-9900.   
   Our community’s number one concern continues to be 
speeding complaints.  As your Sheriff, I believe that taking a 
preventative approach to our most common complaint is one 
of the best ways we can serve the community.  We provide 
aggressive enforcement in communities and this means that 
we are issuing citations. It is something that no one wants to 
receive, but we have to protect your families and pets. You 
control the outcome— JUST SLOW DOWN!  It is not worth 
the life you will impact! 
   While speeding complaints in neighborhoods are the 
number one complaint and concern generated from our local 
community, we all believe that ensuring the safety of our               
children,  our community members and our pets is a very 

important part of law enforcement and neighborhood 
partnerships.  In many neighborhoods, most neighbors will 
agree that not everybody exceeds the posted speed limit;        
however, it is important to remind our family household 
members, as well as visitors, that it is incumbent upon 
everyone to make a conscious effort to watch their speed 
when entering a neighborhood. 
   Most of the time when our office receives complaints about 
speeding it is usually due to one or two identifiable vehicles 
or persons. We have taken the approach to accept 
anonymous tips about these speeding individuals and a 
deputy will personally visit the household and remind them of 
the speed limits. In most cases, the families are very 
apologetic and do not even realize their actions and 
appreciate us reminding them instead of issuing citations. 
We are all leading busy lives with family, appointments and 
so much more. It is easy to forget!                                                                          
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A special birthday wish to our very own    
K9 Konar! He has served with the Sheriff's  
Office for two years in narcotics detection 
and article searches. We know he enjoyed 
some extra treats on his special day! 

Community Events 

“Coffee with a Cop” was celebrated on         
October 7th with the Sheriff and several 
deputies who were out and about in the 
county meeting and greeting community   
members and enjoying great conversation. We 
are grateful for the overwhelming support from 
the community by their expressions of        
generosity to our law enforcement and their 
appreciation of the professionalism of our    
deputies and staff.   

COMMUNITY BLOOD DRIVE 
FOR BREAST CANCER  
AWARENESS MONTH 

On October 1st, the      
Sheriff's Office held its     
annual blood drive in     
conjunction with Anne Arundel Medical 
Center in honor of recently deceased   
Maria Williams, R.N.  Maria was the wife 
of our own retired Major James Williams.  
What a success!  Over 40 donors came 
out to show their support.  More than 150 
lives will be affected and/or saved with the 
blood collected!   
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Amanda  Darling 
Amanda moved to northern Queen Anne’s County six years ago prior to marrying 

her husband, Will.  She is the proud mother of two incredible little children.  She is 

a 2013 graduate of Hood College in Frederick, Maryland.  She has spent many 

years volunteer coaching for the Queen Anne’s County Parks & Recreation Field 

Hockey program with the Centreville teams. 

Amanda has six years of services with the Office of 

the Sheriff.  During these six years, she has become 

well versed in the day-to-day functions of the Department.  Her specific job 

duties include handling and processing all the Protective, Peace, and Extreme 

Risk Protective Orders for the entire county; entering all citations in to the    

records management system; the validation of records in the state and        

national systems; the processing and release of police and accident report  

requests; and, answering phones.  Amanda is also responsible for registering 

all personnel for trainings, completing ‘Most Wanted’ entries on the Sheriff’s    

Office website, and assisting with fingerprinting services offered to the      

community.   

Amanda looks forward to many more years with the Office of the Sheriff and 

continuing to get to know the community in which she now works and resides. 

Pete Lunn 
Pete Lunn joined the Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff (QACOS) as the 

Evidence Manager in July of 2019.  It is his job to manage over 4,000 pieces of 

evidence.  Managing evidence means packaging and storing evidence securely, 

transporting evidence to and from the Maryland State Police Lab, and making the 

evidence available for court as needed.  It also involves purging evidence no    

longer needed for court and returning evidence and property to the property    

owners whenever possible.  We also store firearms as a result of Protective Orders and then return them 

when the orders expire, if allowed.  As Evidence Manager, Pete processes all requests for the return of 

firearms held by the Sheriff’s Office for court as evidence.  Another important part of the job is to manage 

the Deputies’ ‘Body Worn Camera’ (BWC) system.  Videos from the BWC’s are requested almost on a  

daily basis from the State’s Attorney’s Office (SAO) for case review and as evidence in court, if           

needed.  The BWC videos are also furnished to the public as a result of Public Information Act (PIA)          

requests.  Some videos require redactions due to privacy concerns and can 

take hours, if not days, to process.  It is also the job of the Evidence Manager 

to complete monthly validations of stolen property with the FBI’s NCIC     

Computer System.  This involves contacting victims to make sure that their 

stolen property has never been returned which allows the QACOS to keep 

their property listed as “Stolen” in the NCIC Computer System.  Pete also 

teaches evidence procedures and packaging to new deputies during their 

Field    Training Program.  

Pete is a retired Police Sergeant from Pennsylvania with over 31 years of 

Law Enforcement experience.  He currently resides in Queen Anne’s County 

with his wife of 34 years, Jeanne.  They have three sons and two          

granddaughters. 
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Did You Know? 

October is Crime Prevention Month.  Watch our         

Facebook page for friendly reminders and tips on 

how to keep your home, valuables, vehicle, and 

your neighborhood safe!  In addition, join in the fun 

and follow along with our #9PMRoutine          

campaign.  You will see this 'shout-out'              

occasionally as a friendly reminder to lock your 

home, windows, remove items from your vehicles, 

and light up your yard to deter criminals.  Reduce 

your chances of being a theft victim and lock it up! 

Your Tips Make A Difference! 

The Sheriff’s Office would like to thank         

everyone who provided pictures and video 

footage from the Sunday, September 27th 

event, in which an individual was displaying 

reckless driving behavior on the Bay Bridge.  

Those tips helped the MDTA Police find and 

charge the suspect who is now facing a     

combined total of 27 criminal and traffic  

charges!  That’s the way to rally for your    

community and keep it safe! 

THE SHERIFF GARY HOFMANN        

SCHOLARSHIP deadline  for this year is    

November 30th, 2020. This Scholarship offers 

numerous scholarships to students or         

employees who are pursuing a career in law 

enforcement, public safety, or a related field. 

Download your application here:  

https://queenannessheriff.org/scholarship/ 

GREAT JOB, QUEEN ANNE’S COUNTY!  

Your eyes and hears helped us get this    

criminal behind bars!  CHARLES THOMAS 

FITZE was arrested on 10/06/2020 and taken 

off our streets.  He is currently being held at 

the Queen Anne’s County Detention Center.  

Thank you to our community for your         

assistance! 

https://queenannessheriff.org/scholarship/?fbclid=IwAR3SfpX0CQEN1vTJZbXD29ZnoKRiTIwXCFianUDmSy6RDzVcoiz6SSDZiZU
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Upcoming Events 

Celebrate #DEARedRibbon 
Week, October 23—31, "Living 
Drug Free."  Learn about the  
destructive effects of drug        
misuse. Watch for  various events 
around the county where you can 
get   education and turn in your  
unused and expired medications 
for safe disposal.  Visit the DEA's 
resources at https://
www.getsmartaboutdrugs.gov/get
-involved/virtual-ways-celebrate-
red-ribbon 

Unused or expired medications are a public safety 
issue which can lead to accidental poisonings,    
overdose, and abuse.  Unused drugs thrown in the 
trash can find their way into the wrong hands.  
#DrugTakeBack is a way for you to safely and    
anonymously dispose of unused medications.  In 
support of the Drug Awareness Program, the Sheriff 
and Deputies sponsored several #DrugTakeBack 
Days and were available to properly collect unused 
and expired medication at several community sites.  
In total, they collected more than 157 pounds of    
unwanted and unneeded prescriptions!  Great job, 
Queen Anne’s County! 

 

Wednesday, October 28th, is  

FIRST RESPONDERS’ DAY 
 

A resolution passed in the U.S. Senate that           
designated October 28 as “Honoring the       
Nation's First Responders Day.”  First            
responders across the nation work tirelessly 
during times of crisis, often putting their own 
lives at risk to save others. 

Join us in honoring and thanking all the First         
Responders in Queen Anne’s County, not only 
on  October 28, but every day of the year!  We 
are not sure what we would do without them! 

Please join us for our Virtual Open House on 
Saturday,  

This virtual Facebook event will give you a   
first-hand look at all that happens inside the 
Sheriff’s Office.  You never know…..you may 
be in for some surprises! 

https://www.getsmartaboutdrugs.gov/get-involved/virtual-ways-celebrate-red-ribbon
https://www.getsmartaboutdrugs.gov/get-involved/virtual-ways-celebrate-red-ribbon
https://www.getsmartaboutdrugs.gov/get-involved/virtual-ways-celebrate-red-ribbon
https://www.getsmartaboutdrugs.gov/get-involved/virtual-ways-celebrate-red-ribbon
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/drugtakeback?__eep__=6
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BECOME ONE OF QUEEN ANNE’S COUNTY’S FINEST 

     Citizens of Queen Anne’s County are firm believers in the mission and integrity of 
their Office of the Sheriff and have proven that with their applications to assist us as 
Auxiliary and Deputy Recruits.  The Sheriff has consistently worked at providing a     
positive relationship with all members of our community. This has resulted in a mutual 
respect that is reflected in the many “thank you” messages and food items received at 
our headquarters. 
 
    We are processing over 200 applications for the positions of Deputy Recruit.  Those 
with free time and other jobs are also applying to volunteer their time as uniformed   
Auxiliaries for special events and other functions as needed.  
 
    Individuals between the ages of 18 and 20½ are applying for paid positions as a Cadet 
which offers them a taste of law enforcement work in the hopes of their continuation into 
the police academy to join us for the long term.  Officers from other agencies are also 
applying to join us. 
 
     Thank you to all the members of our community who appreciate our law enforcement 
efforts to keep us safe whether on the roads, at work, or at home. 

                                                        Gary Hofmann, Sheriff 
                                                                       Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff is an Equal Opportunity Employer 

An Accredited Law Enforcement Agency 
505 Railroad Avenue  ⚫  Centreville, MD  21617  ⚫  410.758.0770 

The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff, a 
full service law enforcement agency, is currently           
accepting applications from Maryland Certified 
Law Enforcement Officers for the position of                  
Deputy  Sheriff.  Queen Anne’s County offers a       
competitive pay and benefits package to include: 

• Starting salary for sworn, full-time deputy   
position is $50,000 

• Maryland LEOPS Retirement Participant 

• Health Insurance 

• Paid Leave 

• All equipment and uniforms provided 

How Do I Apply? 
 

Applications may be obtained online at 
www.qac.org. For more information about the 
Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff, visit 
us online at www.queenannessheriff.org. 

Successful applicant must complete the      
following: 

• Background Investigation 

• Polygraph Examination 

• Psychological Evaluation 

• Oral Interview 
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Statistics as of September 2020 

   For 2020, the Queen Anne’s County Drug Task Force 
has posted the following statistics for the year through 
September 2020: 

   While working within the constraints imposed by the    
nationwide COVID-19 pandemic since March of 2020, 
the Task Force has continued investigating drug crimes    
occurring within Queen Anne’s County.  
   
   By focusing on the opioid crisis, the Task Force has 
seized suspected heroin/fentanyl and opioid-based     
prescription pills from several persons who are         
suspected of supplying the drugs in multiple overdoses 
that have occurred this year.    Recently the task force, 
working closely with prosecutors at the Queen Anne’s 
County States Attorney’s Office, charged two persons 
with manslaughter and a host of lesser charges in the 
opioid-related overdose death of a local man.  
   
   The Queen Anne’s County Drug Task Force is a  
multi-agency task force aimed at combating mid- and   
upper-level drug dealers in Queen Anne’s County. The 
Task Force board is comprised of members of the      
Maryland State Police, Queen Anne’s County Office of 
the Sheriff, the Centreville Police Department, the   
Maryland Department of Natural Resources Police and 
the Office of the Queen Anne’s County State’s          
Attorney.   

   The Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force reports       
quarterly to the Task Force Advisory Board.  The      
benefit of the Task Force concept is that it lessens the 
manpower and budgetary constraints on each          
participating agency.   
 
   The investigative case load carried by the task force 
grows every year and many of the crimes investigated 
have roots or ties in other counties and/or states.     
Investigators at the task force routinely work closely 
with the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), Drug 
Enforcement Agency (DEA), Homeland Security        
Investigations (HIS), the Alcohol, Tobacco and        
Firearms (ATF), neighboring drug task forces, and state 
and federal prosecutors to bring these cases to a    
successful conclusion and to ensure that all persons 
involved with the drug/criminal networks are brought to 
justice, no matter where they live.  
 
   The task force has investigated or assisted with the           
investigations into hundreds of opioid-related          
overdoses that have occurred in Queen Anne’s County 
in previous years. The task force, working closely with 
the Queen Anne’s County State’s Attorney’s Office, the 
Criminal Investigation Division (CID) unit at the Queen 
Anne’s County Sheriff’s Office, and the Maryland State 
Police have been very successful in charging those  
responsible for delivering opioids that caused multiple 
fatal and non-fatal overdoses. Queen Anne’s County 
now has one of the highest   success rates for      
achieving convictions in these cases.  
      
   Investigators with the Task Force also routinely work 
hand in hand with the CID units at the Queen Anne’s 
County Office of the Sheriff and the Maryland State  
Police to investigate thefts, robberies and crimes of  
violence that often have their roots in the use and sales 
of narcotics.  
 
   The Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force is a    
financially self-sufficient unit, operating off of seized 
assets at no cost to the taxpayers of Queen Anne's 
County.  Besides using seized, drug-related funds to 
pay for day-to-day operational expenses, these seized 
funds are used to pay for training, equipment and other 
related costs occurred by member agencies. 
 
       If you suspect anyone of distributing or         
importing drugs in Queen Anne's County, you can 
report them by calling the Queen Anne's County 
Drug Task Force at 410-758-TIPS (8477).  

Stats for QA Drug Task Force 

Cases Investigated 93 

Search and Seizure Warrants Served 31 

Controlled Dangerous Substance Arrests 14 

Currency Seized $25,454.00 

Suspected Heroin/Fentanyl Seized 57.00 Grams 

Suspected Cocaine Seized 91.3 Grams 

Firearms Seized 10 

Illegal Prescription Pills Seized 620 
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   Sheriff Gary Hofmann is proud to 
announce that the Commission 
on Accreditation for Law         
Enforcement Agencies, Inc. 
(CALEA®) has successfully    
completed the fourth annual       
review of the Law Enforcement  
accreditation program.   
   The Office of the Sheriff showed 
compliance with all the relevant 
standards that represent the "best 
professional practices" for law    
enforcement agencies  nationwide.  
   The Sheriff firmly believes that 
CALEA compliance strengthens 
the agency’s accountability, both 
within the agency and the         
community, through a continuum of 
standards that clearly define      
authority, performance, and       
responsibilities. 

    
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

   The 

Queen Anne’s County Office of the 
Sheriff has developed a           
comprehensive, well thought out, 
uniform set of written directives. 
This is one of the most successful 
methods for reaching                  
administrative and operational 
goals while also providing direction 
to personnel. 
   Sheriff Hofmann has established 
standards that provide the         
necessary reports and analyses he 
needs to make fact-based,         
informed management decisions. 
   CALEA accreditation can limit the 
Office of the Sheriff’s potential   
liability and risk exposure because 
it demonstrates that internationally 

recognized standards for law            
enforcement have been met, as        
verified by a team of independent, 
outside CALEA-trained assessors. 

   Sheriff Hofmann thanks all       
employees of the Office of the 
Sheriff for their roles in proving 
compliance with the many       
standards. “It is only with the      
cooperation and buy-in of every 
sworn officer and civilian employee 
that we are able to achieve and 
maintain this high level              
professionalism,” the Sheriff stated 
with     appreciation. 

 

 

 

 

   Opening on June 17th, 2019, 
the Circuit Courthouse for 
Queen Anne’s County has offi-
cially been in operation for over 
a year now. The courthouse has 
been dealing with the effects of 
the extended state of  emergen-
cy due to the COVID 19 virus. 
What started as a “Phase I” re-
striction at the Court with limited 
services and access, has steadi-
ly   progressed to the current 
“Phase IV.” Soon, jury trials will 

begin again.  At this time, we are 
limited to 50 total people inside 
the courthouse, with no more 
than 10 people in each court-
room.  Public access is still lim-

ited to only those 
who have business at the 
Court.  While in the Court, we are 
still observing social      distanc-
ing and wearing of face       cov-
erings, among other safety       
protocols, in a continued      de-
fense against COVID 19. Elec-
tronic hearings for cases will con-
tinue to be scheduled so litigants, 
attorneys, and   witnesses can 
appear           remotely. For the 
most recent  information regard-
ing the Queen Anne’s County Cir-
cuit Courthouse, go to https://
www.courts.state.md.us/circuit/
queenannes. 

Court and Civil Processes 

Commission on Accreditation for Law Enforcement—CALEA 

https://www.courts.state.md.us/circuit/queenannes
https://www.courts.state.md.us/circuit/queenannes
https://www.courts.state.md.us/circuit/queenannes
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Patrol Unit 
   Fall is upon us!  The Patrol Unit, the largest unit 

within the Office of the Sheriff, has been busy  

keeping up with the forever changing laws.  There 

are a lot of misconceptions out there that make 

people believe that marijuana has been legalized in 

Maryland.  This could not be further from the truth.  

Marijuana has only been decriminalized and only if 

it is in an amount less than 10 grams.  What does 

this mean?  It means that if you have more than 10 

grams in your possession, it is still a criminal       

offense just like before.  If you possess less than 10 

grams, your stash is still going to be seized and        

destroyed and you will still receive a penalty.       

Instead of criminal charges though, you will be    

issued a civil citation and will receive a fine to pay.  

Not to mention that if you are smoking marijuana 

while operating a motor vehicle, you could be      

arrested and charged with numerous other crimes 

such as “Driving While Impaired by Drugs.”  These 

types of charges are going to more than likely 

cause you to lose your driving privileges along with 

having to pay some expensive attorney fees.  So far 

this year there have been 135 persons charged with 

“Possession of Marijuana.”  There were also eight  

defendants charged with “Possession of Marijuana” 

with an “Intent to             

Distribute,” along with 

41 defendants charged 

with “Possession of a         

Controlled Dangerous 

Substance, Not             

Marijuana.” 

   We also reinstated 

the ‘Deputy of the    

Quarter’ award. During 

the second quarter, this 

award was presented 

to Deputy First Class Roger Brown.  DFC Brown 

recently promoted to the rank of Deputy First Class 

from the rank of Deputy due to his tenure here with 

the Office of the Sheriff.  Currently, we have 34 

sworn personnel assigned to the patrol unit to      

include 24 Deputies/Deputies First Class, four       

Corporals, four Sergeants, one First Sergeant, and 

one Lieutenant.   

       So far this year, deputies have taken 1,935    

initial reports and 1,126 supplemental reports.   

Deputies have made 698 arrests to include persons 

taken into custody on warrants and for criminal 

summons services charging with a criminal offense.    

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

   Deputies have also conducted 1,353 radar          

assignments. Radar assignments are generally 

conducted when we receive complaints about 

speeding vehicles in a community.  One of our most 

common complaints are speeding vehicles in the 

communities.  Keep in mind that most communities 

have posted speed limits of 25 miles per hour.  

These are the areas where there is a lot of          

pedestrian traffic so please be mindful of your 

speeds.   
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The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff’s  
School  Resource Unit is adjusting to the beginning 
of the school year and the challenges this year 
brings.  With the return of the school year and mostly 
online learning, the Resource Unit is still patrolling 
the schools with limited student attendance.  During 
the COVID-19 pandemic, the School Resource Unit 
has been assisting other divisions within the agency 
including the Criminal Investigations Unit and the   
Patrol Division.        

The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff 
K9 Program pleased to announce the addition to 
the canine unit—K9 Tiger.  K9 Tiger was       
procured through Tydewater Strategic Services 
and is handled by DFC Joe Patakowski. K9 
Tiger is a 1 1/2 year old black lab and is certified 
in narcotic detection.  K9 Tiger joins K9 Boss 
and K9 Konar to assist patrol  deputies in        
several law enforcement functions. 

The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff’s  
Special Weapons and Tactics (SWAT) Team         
recently received hostage rescue training held by 
the National Tactical Officer’s Association.  This 
training helps keep the Team up to date on the      
current trends in helping handle a hostage rescue 
situation.  The SWAT Team is a part-time team 
made up of members of the Office who have        
received  specialized training in various weapons 
and tactics. 

SWAT 

SCHOOL RESOURCE UNIT 

K-9 UNIT 

The Office of the Sheriff for Queen Anne’s 
County has an Auxiliary Deputy program to    
assist deputies and the Office with certain tasks 
and events. These positions are filled by civilian 
volunteers and are a great help to the Office. 
Due to COVID-19 the Office has not had many 
events this year to participate in. However, we 
are actively seeking new volunteers who wish to 
sign up! For more information please contact 

Corporal R. Davidson at rdavidson@qac.org. 

AUXILIARY UNIT 

mailto:rdavidson@qac.org
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VOLUNTEER BIKE PATROL 

   Did you know?  The Office of the Sheriff has a Volunteer Bike Patrol!  Check us out at 

https://youtu.be/HyibR9oF6wE. 

   Starting earlier this year, the Sheriff’s Office began this 

program to have volunteers ride through our county parks 

and trails as an added layer of eyes and ears for our 

agency.  You may know two of our amazing Bike Trail  

Program volunteers—Fred McNeil from  Centreville and 

Bill Moore from Stevensville.  Look for Fred and Bill to 

continue their journey, passing out water bottles, offering   

basic first aid, giving directions to restaurants, and         

answering question such as, “how far is it to the beach?” 

   In the few short months that Fred and Bill have been   

biking along the Cross Island Trail and paths along the     

Narrows or Terrapin, they have already helped a young 

boy find his fishing rod, rescue a  sailboat caught in a bad 

current, and assisted a woman with a sprained ankle.   

While you enjoy the parks and trails throughout our  

beautiful county, look for Fred and Bill on the Trail       

Program bicycles and say hello!  Need water?  Flag them down and ask!  Want to know the 

closest place to grab a snack?  They will know!  See an area of concern that you feel needs 

addressing?  Fred and Bill know who to call and will contact us to 

take care of it. 

   This program encourages a crime-free environment for all park 

and trail users.  Do you want to have a distinct opportunity to serve 

in your community and be a part of the Sheriff’s Bike Train Pro-

gram?  Contact us at Sheriff-Info@qac.org. 

https://youtu.be/HyibR9oF6wE
mailto:Sheriff-Info@qac.org
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SEX OFFENDERS’ REGISTRY 

If you have any information concerning any questionable activities of a Sex Offender  

please contact: DFC Jason Rickard at 410.758.0770 ext. 1262 

All information will be confidential. 
As the date of the publication this list is up to date. You should contact the Queen Anne’s County  

Office of the Sheriff for any questions pertaining to Registered Sex Offenders, 410.758.0770. 

NAME ADDRESS 

ARCHER, DANIEL BRIAN 307 ELM STREET, STEVENSVILLE, MD  21666 

BAYNARD, TRAVIS LAMONT 2411 RUTHSBURG ROAD, CENTREVILLE, MD  21617 

BLANN, DONALD RAY 214 PERRY'S CORNER, GRASONVILLE, MD  21617 

BRENNAN, SEAN 1827 HARBOR DRIVE, CHESTER, MD  21619 

BURRIS, JR., JAMES RUSSELL 5925 SUDLERSVILLE ROAD, SUDLERSVILLE, MD  21668 

CETRONE, ANTHONY NICHOLAS 29 QUEEN MARY COURT, CHESTER, MD  21619 

CLARKE, WILLIAM MICHAEL CHRISTIAN 4607 MAIN STREET, GRASONVILLE, MD  21638 

CUNNINGHAM, SCOTT 1470 GRANGE HALL ROAD, CENTREVILLE, MD  21617 

DELEONARDIS, VINCENT ROBERT 6336 CHURCH HILL ROAD, CHESTERTOWN, MD  21620 

FERGUSON, TRACY DANEL SR. 1743 BATTS NECK ROAD, STEVENSVILLE, MD  21666 

FONSECA, KIRK RALPH 301 QA CIRCLE #2B, CENTREVILLE, MD  21617 

GALASSO, JR., GREGORY ALAN 825 PETINOT PLACE, STEVENSVILLE, MD  21666 

GEYER, ZACHARY ALLAN 335 LONGFELLOW DRIVE, CHESTERTOWN, MD  21620 

GOAD, JEFFREY 2608 MILLINGTON ROAD, MILLINGTON, MD  21651 

HATCHER, ANDREW VINCENT 327 WINCHESTER AVENUE, GRASONVILLE, MD  21638 

HESS, GREGORY ORVILLE 915 BRADLEY DRIVE, CENTREVILLE, MD  21617 

KARRH, LEE PRESTON 251 POPLAR SCHOOL ROAD, CENTREVILLE, MD  21617 

KENNEDY, SR., DANA ANDREW 024 CHURCH HILL ROAD, CHESTERTOWN, MD  21620 

KNIGHT, KENNETH WAYNE 222 DOUBLE CREEK ROAD, CHESTERTOWN, MD  21620 

MADDOX, WAYNE 216 HARRIS LAND, STEVENSVILLE, MD  21666 

MILLER, ROBERT ALLEN 708 BAYSIDE DRIVE, STEVENSVILLE, MD  21620 

OWENS, JASON ANDREW 3040 CHURCH HILL ROAD, CENTREVILLE, MD  21617 

PAPILON, BRADLEY PAUL 210 GROFF ROAD, MILLINGTON, MD  21651 

POLLARD, JR., HENRY COLEMAN 112 POLLARD LANE, CHESTER, MD  21619 

RICKET, RONALD EUGENE 150 CHAR NOR BLVD, CHESTERTOWN, MD  21620 

ROBINSON, JR., OMER FRANCIS 215 VILLAGE DRIVE, CHURCH HILL, MD  21623 

ROCHESTER, CHAD LEE 325 FLAT IRON SQUARE ROAD, CHURCH HILL, MD  21620 

SATTERFIELD, WILLIAM EARL 300 CRESTON ROAD, CHESTERTOWN, MD  21620-INCARCERATED 

SHORTS, DONALD LESLIE 1339 ROBERTS STATION ROAD, INGLESIDE, MD  21644 

SKIPPER, III, RICHARD GRAHAM 355 LONGFELLOW DRIVE, CHESTERTOWN, MD  21620 

SPELLER, MOUSIER LEE 312 MAIN STREET, STEVENSVILLE, MD  21666 

SWEENEY, JASON MATTHEW 1315 GOLDSBORO ROAD, BARCLAY, MD  21607 

TELAK, DENNIS CHARLES JR. 205 TOWER DRIVE, STEVENSVILLE, MD  21666 

TOWNSEND DENNIS LEE 7002 BRIDGEPOINT DRIVE, CHESTER, MD  21619 

TURNER, DAVID SCOTT 303 CHURCH STREET, SUDLERSVILLE, MD  21668 

WALLS, III, JAMES NORMAN 604 COSDEN ROAD, BARCLAY, MD  21607 

WHALEN, III, JAMES VERNON 118 MAIN STREET, SUDLERSVILLE, MD  21668 
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Help Your Sheriff Add These Fugitives 

To the List of Captured Criminals! 

410-758-0770 ⚫  410-758-6666 
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THEFT  
2013 HARLEY DAVIDSON 

 
If you have seen or know the                      

whereabouts of this 2013 Harley          

Davidson  Ultra Classic, blue and silver 

in color, please contact DFC Iman at  

410-758-0770, Ext. 1966 or 

miman@qac.org, or you may leave 

anonymous information at                  

410-758-6666.  Case #20-36243 

We Need Your Tips! 

THEFT of ATV 
Have You Seen an ATV  

That Resembles This Picture? 
 

On Friday, October 23rd, 2020, a green 

and black 2014 Honda Rancher, Model 

420, was reported stolen from Dudley’s 

Corner Road, Millington, MD.  If you 

have any information on this case, 

please contact Detective Lewis at      

410-758-0770, Ext. 1953, or email Detec-

tive Lewis at JLewis@qac.org.  You may 

also leave anonymous information at 

410-758-6666. 

• NEWS AND PRESS RELEASES 

 NOTIFICATION/REMINDERS 

 SOCIAL MEDIA INTEGRATION 

 MOST WANTED 

 MAPS AND RESOURCES 

 CONTACT INFORMATION 
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THANK YOU! 

Thank you for the warm pizzas!  Such a 

thoughtful donation from our generous 

local neighbors who brought us dinner! 

We Love Our Community! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, RYAN! 

We were so honored to be a part of Ryan’s 

special day!  We hope your 10th birthday was 

one to remember, Ryan! 

YUM, COOKIES! 

Thank you Vickie Jones for bringing delicious, 

home-baked, chocolate chip cookies to the 

office.  They didn’t last long! 
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OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF STAFF DIRECTORY 

 
COMMAND STAFF  

Personnel Title Ext Email 

Sheriff Gary Hofmann Sheriff of Queen Anne's County 1213 sheriff@qac.org 

Major Dwayne Boardman Chief Deputy 1224 dboardman@qac.org 

Capt. Chris Amoia Captain 1212 camoia@qac.org 

Lt. Duke Johnston Patrol Commander 1270 ejohnston@qac.org 

Lt. Mark Meil Support Services Commander 1235 mmeil@qac.org 

1st Sgt. Phil English Administrative Commander 1278 penglish@qac.org 

1st Sgt. Troy Lowery Assistant Patrol Commander 1216 tlowery@qac.org 

1st Sgt. John Meyers Support Services 1288 jmeyers@qac.org 

1st Sgt. Amelia Vansant Assistant Criminal Investigations Commander 1217 avansant@qac.org 

SWORN PERSONNEL  

Personnel Title Ext Email 

Ahearn, DFC Chris Uniformed Patrol/K9 1253 cahearn@qac.org 

Argubright, DFC Tyler Uniformed Patrol 1220 targubright@qac.org 

Baer, Dep. Walter Uniformed Patrol 1250 wbaer@qac.org 

Baitsholts, Dep. Tyler Uniformed Patrol 1975 tbaitsholts@qac.org 

Barlow, DFC Marybeth Uniformed Patrol 1963 mbarlow@qac.org 

Bassaro, Sgt. Maria Unformed Patrol Supervisor 1237 mbarraso@qac.org 

Bennett, DFC Dillon Criminal Investigations 1256 dbennett@qac.org 

Betts, Dep. George Uniformed Patrol 1248 gbetts@qac.org 

Bradley, DFC James Uniformed Patrol/K9 1291 jbradley@qac.org 

Brockman, Sgt. John Uniformed Patrol Supervisor 1283 Jbrockman@qac.org 

Brown, DFC Roger Uniformed Patrol 1243 rbrown@qac.org 

Burns, Cpl. Nate Uniformed Patrol 1296 nburns@qac.org 

Cooper, Cpl. Alex DARE Officer 1263 acooper@qac.org 

Creason, Cpl. Steve Uniformed Patrol 1280 screason@qac.org 

Custis, DFC Justin Criminal Investigations 1964 jcustis@qac.org 

Davidson, Sgt. Jeremy Sheriff's Resource Unit Supervisor 1273 jdavidson@qac.org 

Davidson, Cpl. Ryan Sheriff's Resource Unit 1269 rdavidson@qac.org 

Dickey-Faggert, DFC Savanna School Resource Officer 1960 sdickey@qac.org 

Frazier, Dep. Austin Uniformed Patrol 1268 afrazier@qac.org 

Goodman, DFC Eric Uniformed Patrol 1211 egoodman@qac.org 

Gore, Cpl. Steven Court Services 1289 sgore@qac.org 

Green, Sgt. Chris Court Services 1260 cjgreen@qac.org 

Holden, Dep. Sean Uniformed Patrol 1914 sholden@qac.org 

Iman, DFC Michael Uniformed Patrol 1966 miman@qac.org 

Johnston, DFC Matthew Uniformed Patrol 1241 mjohnston@qac.org 

Jones, DFC Mitch Uniformed Patrol 1266 mcjones@qac.org 

Kemp, Dep. Tim Uniformed Patrol   tkimp@qac.org 

Kries, DFC Daryl Court Services 1267 dkries@qac.org 

Lewis, DFC Jeff Criminal Investigations 1953 jlewis@qac.org 

Matteson, DFC Patrick School Resource Officer 1257 pmatteson@qac.org 

Matthews, DFC James Criminal Investigations 1928 jmatthews@qac.org 

mailto:sheriff@qac.org
mailto:dboardman@qac.org
mailto:camoia@qac.org
mailto:ejohnston@qac.org
mailto:mmeil@qac.org
mailto:penglish@qac.org
mailto:tlowery@qac.org
mailto:jmeyers@qac.org
mailto:avansant@qac.org
mailto:cahearn@qac.org
mailto:targubright@qac.org
mailto:wbaer@qac.org
mailto:tbaitsholts@qac.org
mailto:mbarlow@qac.org
mailto:mbarraso@qac.org
mailto:dbennett@qac.org
mailto:gbetts@qac.org
mailto:jbradley@qac.org
mailto:Jbrockman@qac.org
mailto:rbrown@qac.org
mailto:nburns@qac.org
mailto:acooper@qac.org
mailto:screason@qac.org
mailto:jcustis@qac.org
mailto:jdavidson@qac.org
mailto:rdavidson@qac.org
mailto:sdickey@qac.org
mailto:afrazier@qac.org
mailto:egoodman@qac.org
mailto:sgore@qac.org
mailto:cjgreen@qac.org
mailto:sholden@qac.org
mailto:miman@qac.org
mailto:mjohnston@qac.org
mailto:mcjones@qac.org
mailto:tkimp@qac.org
mailto:dkries@qac.org
mailto:jlewis@qac.org
mailto:pmatteson@qac.org
mailto:jmatthews@qac.org
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SWORN PERSONNEL  

Personnel Title Ext Email 

McCullough, DFC Amy Uniformed Patrol 1244 amccullough@qac.org 

McGinnis, Dep. Brandon Uniformed Patrol 1917 bmcginnis@qac.org 

Means, Dep. Nicholas Uniformed Patrol 1242 nmeans@qac.org 

Miller, Dep. Joseph Uniformed Patrol 1208 jmiller@qac.org 

Neall, Cpl. Andrew Uniformed Patrol 1279 aneall@qac.org 

Neuens, Dep. Robert Court Services 1247 rneuens@qac.org 

Pack, DFC Lanard Uniformed Patrol 1959 lpack@qac.org 

Parker, DFC George School Recourse Officer  1951 gparker@qac.org 

Patchett, DFC Austin SCOPE Unit 1974 apatchett@qac.org 

Patikowski, DFC Joe SCOPE Unit/K9 1962 jpatikowski@qac.org 

Rickard, DFC Jason Criminal Investigations 1262 jrickard@qac.org 

Russell, Sgt. Shane Uniformed Patrol Supervisor 1257 srussell@qac.org 

Sachs, Dep. Benjamin Uniformed Patrol 1209 bsachs@qac.org 

Schepleng, DFC William Court Services/Aviation 1272 wschepleng@qac.org 

Schwink, Cpl. Chris Criminal Investigations 1261 cschwink@qac.org 

Sewell, Sgt. George Uniformed Patrol Supervisor 1265 gsewell@qac.org 

Shawkey, DFC Mark Court Services 1958 mshawkey@qac.org 

Steinmetz, Dep. Ellen Uniformed Patrol 1961 esteinmetz@qac.org 

Steenken, Cpl. Larry Uniformed Patrol 1287 lsteenken@qac.org 

Sullivan, Dep. Daniel Court Services 1277 dsutton@qac.org 

Wagner, Dep. Dakoda Uniformed Patrol 1908 dwagner@qac.org 

Walls, Dep. Dennis Court Services 1254 dwalls@qac.org 

OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF STAFF DIRECTORY 

CIVILIAN STAFF  

Personnel Title Ext Email 

Darling, Amanda Administrative Asst II/Protective Orders 1214 adarling@qac.org  

Haas, Sue Quartermaster 1226 suehaas@qac.org  

Jarrell, Stephanie Office Coordinator III 1218 sjarrell@qac.org  

Jeffers, Aidone Court Security/Screener 1233 ajeffers@qac.org 

Kimbles, Laurie Beauchamp Executive Assistant to the Sheriff 1223 lbkimbles@qac.org  

Lunn, Pete Evidence Manager 1219 plunn@qac.org 

Majchrzak, Kristen Administrative Assistant II/Civil 1200 kmajchrzak@qac.org 

Milligan, Jessica Public Information Officer 1271 jmilligan@qac.org 

Pierson, Elizabeth Administrative Assistant II/Warrants 1234 epierson@qac.org 

Roudiez, Francis 
Human Resources &  

Office of Professional Standards 1923 
froudiez@qac.org 

Spence, Craig Court Security/Screener 1230 cspence@qac.org 

mailto:amccullough@qac.org
mailto:bmcginnis@qac.org
mailto:nmeans@qac.org
mailto:jmiller@qac.org
mailto:aneall@qac.org
mailto:rneuens@qac.org
mailto:lpack@qac.org
mailto:gparker@qac.org
mailto:apatchett@qac.org
mailto:jpatikowski@qac.org
mailto:jrickard@qac.org
mailto:srussell@qac.org
mailto:bsachs@qac.org
mailto:wschepleng@qac.org
mailto:cschwink@qac.org
mailto:gsewell@qac.org
mailto:mshawkey@qac.org
mailto:esteinmetz@qac.org
mailto:lsteenken@qac.org
mailto:dsutton@qac.org
mailto:dwagner@qac.org
mailto:dwalls@qac.org
mailto:epierson@qac.org
mailto:froudiez@qac.org
mailto:cspence@qac.org
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NEW DEPUTIES  NEW CIVILIAN STAFF 

Baer, Walter  

Betts, George  

Holden, Sean  

Matthews, James 

McGinnis, Brandon 

Sachs, Benjamin 

Steinmetz, Ellen 

Sullivan, Dominic 

Wagner, Dakoda 

wbaer@qac.org  

gbetts@qac.org 

sholden@qac.org 

jmatthews@qac.org 

bmcginnis@qac.org 

bsachs@qac.org 

esteinmetz@qac.org 

dsullivan@qac.org 

dwagner@qac.org 

Kimbles, Laurie 

Lunn, Peter 

Majchrzak, Kristen  

Milligan, Jessica 

Executive Assistant to Sheriff 

Evidence Manager 

Administrative Assistant 

Pubic Information Officer 

NEW COMMAND STAFF RETIRING OFFICERS 

        Captain 

Amoia, Christopher        camoia@qac.org   

Embert, Dwayne—Major 

Jones, Morris—1st Sergeant  

                       Queen Anne’s County  

                       OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF 
                               VISION 

Our vision is to maintain a safer Queen Anne’s County where citizens and Law Enforcement are joined 
together, the rights of all persons are respected, and community values are reflected. 
  

                                 MISSION 
The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff is committed to protecting life, property and individual 
rights while maintaining peace and order. “Prompt, Professional and Courteous police services with a no tolerance to crime 
approach”. 
  

GOALS 
GOAL 1: Increase the number of patrol sectors in order to assign additional patrol coverage to the northern end of the county 
with the goal of  reducing law enforcement response times and increasing law enforcement presence in the community. 

GOAL 2:  Increase its efforts in reducing  illegal drug use and distribution in Queen Anne’s County and its negative effects on 
crime and quality of life in the county. 

GOAL 3: Seek to promote and enhance professional development of its staff through various training opportunities and 
programs. 

How do I obtain a Peace or Protective order?  
By going to the District Court.  Call 410-819-4000 for information. 

 

Who do I contact about my noise ordinance concerns?  
You can contact Lt. Johnston 410-758-0770, Extension 1270. 

 

How do I get a copy of a Police Report?  
Police reports are not automatically sent by our office.   

You must request them in writing. We search police reports by case number, date or location.  

All reports are reviewed by a police officer and the case must be closed before the report can be mailed.  

This process may take 7-10 business days. 
 

Adult Reports: Cost: $10.00/report.         Juvenile Reports: Cost: $10.00/report.  
Must include copy of birth certificate & photo I.D.  Juvenile Reports can only be requested in writing by parents of Juvenile.  

 

Photographs: Photographs are released on a case-by-case basis.      CD’s: $10.00/Disk      DVD’s: $20.00,/DVD  

911 Tapes: Contact Department of Emergency Services at 410-758-4500 
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